
The San Mateo County 
Child Abuse Prevention Council 

The San Mateo County Child Abuse Prevention Council (CAPC) is an independent collaborative mandated by the California State Welfare and 
Institutions Code 18967. CAPC functions as an advisory, advocacy and education board.  A copy of the CAPC agenda is available for review at 
the Hall of Justice and Records, 400 County Center, Redwood City, CA 94063. The Hall of Justice and Records is open Monday through Friday, 
8:00 am to 5:00 pm. 

 
 

Minutes:  May 16, 2022 

Call to Order:  10.49 a.m. 

Present:  LaRay Hilt (CASA), Yadira Mederos de Cardenas (Family Connections), Aracely Vasquez (Star 
Vista), Olisha Hodges (CFS), Donovan Fones (CFS), Susan Swope (JJDPC), Stephanie Loera (Family 
Connections), Martha Cervantes (Star Vista), Peter Ehrhorn (Family Connections), Isabel Gonzalez 
(Family Connections), Allison Bettner (PHN), Carine Verdusco (HSA), Sandra Esquivel (SVC). 

Public Comment/Brown Act – No members of the public requested to comment.  The group also voted 
on a Resolution to meet in May virtually due to COVID 19.    Susan so moved; Olisha seconded.  The 
resolution passed. The May meeting will be held using Zoom. 

Introductions – 
Members introduced themselves.  
 
Presentation –  
County Self Assessment – Carine Verdusco gave a very informative and interesting 
presentation about the County Self Assessment process which is getting underway.  She 
detailed the history, the various initiatives, and described how it will all fit together, while also 
including demographic information about San Mateo County.  The County has completed the 
Peer Review and the next steps are the Stakeholders Meeting and Focus Groups.  CAPC will 
participate in these processes as requested. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 11:41 a.m. 

NEXT MEETING – June 27, 2022 

Jane Smithson, CAPC Coordinator, Phone (650)743-4934; Email: jane@sharedvisionconsultants.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 
 


